
QUARTERLY ISSUES/PROGRAMS LIST
2nd Quarter of 2015

[WFKL-FM, Rochester/New York, 14614, facility id 37824]

The following is a list of topics that WFKL-FM identified as community issues for the 2nd quarter of 2015:

• Arts and Culture 
• Child Welfare
• Education
• Environment
• Health
• Outdoor Recreation
• Poverty
• People with Special Needs
• Scouting 
• Tourism
• Veterans
• Women's issues

The following is a list of programs aired on WFKL-FM during the 2nd  quarter of 2015 that have provided the station’s most significant treatment of 
community issues:

Program Title
(Community Issue) Date Aired Time Aired Program Duration Brief description of issue given significant treatment and programming 

that covered the issue

Rochester Speaks
(Education) 4/5/15 6A-7A 15:09

ROC City Values is dedicated to strengthening core values through 
collaboration with organizations, businesses and schools on fundraising 
opportunities that benefit communities in the City of Rochester. The Teachers 
Challenge 5K’s goal is to raise funds to purchase much-needed school supplies 
for Rochester City School District teachers. Event Coordinator Christy Neu, 
Rochester City school teacher Kristen French and volunteer Brian 
Mastrosimone preview their event, and tell us how teams of teachers, friends, 
families, community businesses and organizations can help to enhance student 
learning and boost staff morale.

Rochester Speaks
(Arts and Culture) 4/5/15 6A-7A 15:08

The idea for a Rochester Music Hall of Fame originated about six years ago, 
and now the Hall is about to induct its fourth class. Rochester Music Hall of 
Fame Founder and Board President Karl LaPorta and Hall of Fame Board 
Member and show producer Bruce Pilato talk about why Rochester needed a 
way to preserve its musical heritage. They also reflect on the Hall’s 23 charter 



inductees, its new class, and preview their upcoming 4th Annual Hall of Fame 
Awards and Induction Ceremony benefit.

Rochester Speaks
(Women's Issues) 4/5/15 6A-7A 15:31

Resolve of Greater Rochester began as two separate organizations, 
Safe Journey and Stand Up Guys. Executive Director of Resolve Alli O’Malley 
talks about how Resolve is dedicated to intervening and preventing domestic 
and sexual violence against women. She also looks ahead to both the upcoming 
Resolutionary Awards Breakfast, where they will honor men and women who 
have demonstrated a commitment to preventing violence against women, and 
their InSideOut Coaching Workshop.

Rochester Speaks
(People with Special 

Needs)
4/12/15 6A-7A 15:53

The Stepping Stone School is a fully inclusive program, servicing kids both 
with and without disabilities. Coordinator of Public Relations and 
Development at Stepping Stone Don Sinton and Autism Coordinator Mary 
Richardson discuss the programs and services offered and tell us what sets 
Stepping Stone apart from other preschools or day care centers. They also 
preview their upcoming 20th Anniversary Celebration.

Rochester Speaks
(Arts and Culture) 4/12/15 6A-7A 17:13

Rochester Community Television (RCTV15) serves as the city’s Public Access 
Station, giving residents a forum for the free expression of ideas, and the skills 
and technology to share them. RCTV’s Director of Marketing Carol White 
Llewellyn and Program Manager Rick Osborne discuss what the station offers 
the public. They also look forward to and preview their upcoming RCTV 
Annual Output Film & Media Festival.

Rochester Speaks
(Arts and Culture) 4/12/15 6A-7A 16:15

Founded in 1977, Rochester Contemporary Art Center is a venue for the 
exchange of ideas. RoCo Executive Director and Curator Bleu Cease recaps 
the history of the center, talks about the state of art in the Rochester area, and 
previews their 8th Annual 6 X 6 Exhibition fundraiser, which every year 
receives thousands of entries from around the world. 

Rochester Speaks
(Health) 4/19/15 6A-7A 14:09

The Breast Cancer Coalition of Rochester provides support to those touched by 
breast cancer. Executive Director of The Breast Cancer Coalition of Rochester 
Holly Anderson visits to talk about the organization, what they do, and how 
they’ve helped hundreds of women and men who have been diagnosed with 
breast cancer. Director of Development and Special Events Brigid Ryan 
previews the Breast Cancer Coalition’s upcoming 2015 14th Annual Pink 
Ribbon Run and Walk fundraiser, which is traditionally  held on Mother’s Day.

Rochester Speaks
(Child Welfare) 4/19/15 6A-7A 15:32

The Bivona Child Advocacy Center, now in their 11th year, provides a safe and 
welcoming place where sexually or physically abused children can begin their 
journey to recovery.  Executive Director Mary Whittier explains what services 
are offered and how the center helps children avoid re-living the trauma with 
their ‘under one roof’ collaboration. She also previews what will be covered 
during the upcoming 7th Annual Bivona Summit on Child Abuse.



Rochester Speaks
(Health) 4/19/15 6A-7A 15:54

The National Multiple Sclerosis Society mobilizes people and resources to 
drive research for a cure, and to address challenges of everyone affected by 
MS. The National Multiple Sclerosis Society Upstate New York Chapter’s 
Vice President of Programs and Services Shari Mazzella talks about MS and 
what the MS Society does. Vice President of Chapter Resource Development 
Valerie Hoak looks forward to the upcoming Walk MS Rochester fundraiser.

Rochester Speaks
(Arts and Culture) 4/26/15 6A-7A 15:07

The idea for a Rochester Music Hall of Fame originated about six years ago, 
and now the Hall is about to induct its fourth class. Rochester Music Hall of 
Fame Founder and Board President Karl LaPorta and Hall of Fame Board 
Member and show producer Bruce Pilato talk about why Rochester needed a 
way to preserve its musical heritage. They also reflect on the Hall’s 23 charter 
inductees, its new class, and preview their upcoming 4th Annual Hall of Fame 
Awards and Induction Ceremony benefit.

Rochester Speaks
(Environment) 4/26/15 6A-7A 15:17

More than 25,000 volunteers have worked alongside crews to clean and 
beautify the City of Rochester in the annual Clean Sweep campaign. The City 
of Rochester’s Director of Operations and Parks Norman Jones visits to talk 
about Clean Sweep 2015 and how this year, all clean-up with take place on the 
same day. He also reminds us how the community can help.

Rochester Speaks
(Outdoor Recreation) 4/26/15 6A-7A 16:14

The American Red Cross shelters, feeds and provides emotional support to 
victims of disasters and they supply about 40 percent of the nation’s blood. The 
American Red Cross Western and Central New York Chief Communications 
Officer Jay Bonafede recaps the history of the Red Cross, which includes some 
strong local ties. He also talks about the Home Fire Campaign and looks ahead 
to the Annual Bank of America Casting for Caring sport fishing tournament 
fundraiser.

Rochester Speaks
(Health) 5/3/15 6A-7A 15:40

The Jordan Health Foundation raises funds for the programs and services 
offered by the Jordan Health Network, which serves nearly 30,000 people 
annually. Director of Foundation Relations at Anthony L. Jordan Health 
Corporation J.K. Langkans talks about what Jordan Health does and  tells us 
about their recent expansion and renovation. She also previews their annual 
Tree of Life celebration. Studio West Design artist Gale Karpel talks about her 
creative branding for the Tree of Life event.

Rochester Speaks
(Child Welfare) 5/3/15 6A-7A 16:12

Listen To Your Mother: Rochester is part of a national movement that ‘gives 
motherhood a microphone’. LTYM members Corrie Carter and Emily 
Horowitz talk about their organization and how they got involved. They are 
also co-producing Rochester’s first ever ‘Listen To Your Mother’ show, 
featuring stories about being a mom, and benefitting Parenting Village and the 
Society for the Protection and Care of Children.

Rochester Speaks 5/3/15 6A-7A 15:35 Ed Suk is Executive Director of the National Center for Missing and Exploited 
Children New York Regional Office. He talks about the history of NCMEC 



(Child Welfare) and how they help protect children. He also gives details about the 15th Annual 
Ride for Missing Children, including what programs and services benefit from 
this annual event. Fundraising co-chair of the Young Professionals board 
Kristen Growney previews the 2nd Annual Kicks 4 Kids charity kickball 
tournament, which benefits NCMEC.

Rochester Speaks
(People with Special 

Needs)

5/10/15 $ 
6/7/15 6A-7A 14:32

Challenger Baseball, started in 1989, is Little League International’s adaptive 
baseball program for boys and girls with physical and developmental 
challenges. Penfield Little League Challenger Baseball Supervisor Steve Pello 
gives us an overview and talks about how it has grown. Mark Reich talks about 
his experience as a Challenger Baseball parent and how his daughter has 
benefited from participating in the program.

Rochester Speaks
(Scouting) 5/10/15 6A-7A 15:55

The Seneca Waterways Council helps to make a direct and positive impact on 
the Rochester community. Scout Executive of the Seneca Waterways Council 
of the Boy Scouts of America Stephen Hoitt shares the importance of scouting 
and how it teaches positive values and leadership to youths.  He also previews 
the upcoming 6th Annual ‘21 Stories for Scouts’ rappelling fundraiser with 
2015 participant and Stephens Media Group personality Shane Allen, who both 
look forward to this year’s event.

Rochester Speaks
(Poverty) 5/10/15 6A-7A 16:47

The Open Door Mission provides needed services to the poor and homeless of 
Rochester and Monroe County.  Executive Director Michael Hennessy 
explains what the Open Door Mission does and how it’s grown and reminds 
the Rochester community how they can help-out. Assistant Director of 
Development and Communications Christopher Scribani describes his 
agency’s challenges and demand for services, and looks ahead to their 
upcoming annual golf tournament.

Rochester Speaks
(Health) 5/17/15 6A-7A 15:54

The Arthritis Foundation’s mission is to improve lives through leadership in 
the prevention, control and cure of arthritis and related diseases. Community 
Development Manager of the Arthritis Foundation Upstate New York Chapter 
Michelle Vercruysse discusses our country’s leading cause of disability, and 
tells us what the foundation does locally. Also visiting is this year’s Arthritis 
Walk Young Adult Honoree Ryenn Sanger, who was diagnosed with juvenile 
arthritis at age 12. 

Rochester Speaks
(Arts and Culture) 5/17/15 6A-7A 16:20

Bristol Valley Theater is the award winning Finger Lakes live professional 
theater, producing and presenting performances from May through October. 
Director and Bristol Valley Theater Associate Artistic Director David Shane 
recaps the history of the theater, talks about their BVT for Kids! Programming 
and previews their upcoming 6–show summer season.

Rochester Speaks
(People with Special 

5/17/15 & 
5/31/15 6A-7A 14:19

The Make-A-Wish Foundation grants the wishes of children with life-
threatening medical conditions. Make–A-Wish Rochester Chapter Advisory 
Board Member Jim Ockenden recaps the organization’s history and how 



Needs) they’ve grown, and talks about how medical professionals have recognized 
Make-A-Wish as a crucial part of the overall healing process. Board Member 
Joel Harper talks about his involvement with Make A Wish and gives us the 
details about the organization’s upcoming golf tournament.

Rochester Speaks
(Health) 5/24/15 6A-7A 12:26

U of R Medical Center and Highland Hospital are launching ‘Spirit of 
Women’, a new program designed to help women stay healthy. URMC Chief 
of Obstetrics and Gynecology Dr. Ruth Anne Queenan and Marketing 
Manager Jill Kemp visit to discuss this program which includes health 
seminars, e-newsletters, a women's health website and other tools and 
resources, all designed to help women of all ages get healthy and stay healthy.

Rochester Speaks
(Education) 5/24/15 6A-7A 15:52

For over 50 years, Literacy Volunteers of Rochester has recruited and trained 
volunteers to work one-to-one with adults on their reading, English language 
and skills.  Executive Director of Literacy Volunteers of Rochester Robert 
Mahar discusses the programs and services that are offered, and reminds us 
that volunteers are always needed. Literacy Navigator Coordinator Brian Kane 
talks about his program and how it helps students with computer and internet 
skills.

Rochester Speaks
(Education) 5/24/15 6A-7A 15:09

ROC City Values is dedicated to strengthening core values through 
collaboration with organizations, businesses and schools on fundraising 
opportunities that benefit communities in the City of Rochester. The Teachers 
Challenge 5K’s goal is to raise funds to purchase much-needed school supplies 
for Rochester City School District teachers. Event Coordinator Christy Neu, 
Rochester City school teacher Kristen French and volunteer Brian 
Mastrosimone preview their event, and tell us how teams of teachers, friends, 
families, community businesses and organizations can help to enhance student 
learning and boost staff morale.

Rochester Speaks
(Veterans) 5/25/15 6A-7A 15:45

Honor Flight was created solely to honor America’s veterans for their many 
sacrifices, sending World War Two and Korean War vets to Washington D.C. 
Honor Flight Rochester’s Vice President in charge of Operations John Burns 
explains what Honor Flight does and tells us how the public can help. He also 
shares a couple of stories from past Honor Flight missions.

Rochester Speaks
(Tourism) 5/31/15 6A-7A 15:40

The Danielle Downey Classic will continue the tradition of professional 
women’s golf in  Rochester and honor one of the area’s best ever golfers. 
Tournament Chairman Mike Vadala remembers Danielle Downey and talks 
about bringing a Symetra Tour event to the area to help fill the void of the 
departed LPGA. Pro golfers Madison Pressel and Laura Kueny talk about their 
lives on tour and what they know about Rochester.

Rochester Speaks
(Tourism) 6/7/15 6A-7A 15:57

The annual Maplewood Rose Celebration focuses on the beauty of over 300 
rose varieties located at the historic Maplewood Rose Garden. Assistant 
Director of the City of Rochester’s Park and Recreation Department Jim Farr 



shares some of the history of the Maplewood Rose Garden and the festival and 
also previews the 25th annual event. He also looks ahead to summer at the 
Rochester Public Market.

Rochester Speaks
(Veterans) 6/7/15 6A-7A 13:54

NY Warrior Alliance, formerly Operation Wounded Warrior, assists wounded 
warriors and their families through their recovery. Director of the NY Warrior 
Alliance Amy Tausch recaps how her organization started and talks about what 
they do to help people recover from the invisible wounds of war. She also 
looks ahead to both their 3rd annual Heroes Run and their annual Wounded 
Warrior Benefit Concert.

Rochester Speaks
(Health) 6/14/15 6A-7A 15:45

The Pluta Cancer Center Foundation supports the Pluta Cancer Center, its’ 
patients and staff. Pluta Cancer Center Foundation Events and Database 
Coordinator Lauren Apt recaps the history of the Pluta Cancer Center and talks 
about the Foundation’s missions to help families facing economic hardships 
due to their cancer journey and their employee development. Marlene LaRock 
and Sharon Cox are Co-Chairs of the 10th Annual Toast to Hope fundraiser, 
and they also visit to preview the event.

Rochester Speaks
(Outdoor Recreation)

6/14/15 & 
6/28/15 6A-7A 15:01

Champion Academy is a program to mentor young men in Rochester, started 
by former East High School and Syracuse University standout and Super Bowl 
Champ Roland Willliams. Roland explains how the Academy will start with a 
summer football camp and then continue year-round by offering mentorship, 
career planning, social support and more to help keep kids off the streets.

Rochester Speaks
(Outdoor Recreation) 6/14/15 6A-7A 15:23

The Monroe County Parks Department offers 21 parks with over 12,000 acres 
of parkland. Monroe County Parks Director Larry Staub visits to talk about 
some parks’ history, plus he shares some other facts and figures, has details 
about the facilities and services the County Parks Department offers, and 
previews some of the events happening in the parks this summer. He also 
updates the management changes for the 3 county golf courses.

Rochester Speaks
(Health) 6/21/15 6A-7A 15:14

Alcoholics Anonymous is a fellowship of people who share their experience, 
strength and hope with each other to find a solution for alcoholism.  ‘Ann”, a 
member of the Public Information Committee, talks about the history of A.A., 
defines the terms ‘alcoholic’ and ‘sobriety’, and explains how A.A. works, and 
the importance of peer support. 

Rochester Speaks
(Women's Issues) 6/21/15 6A-7A 15:13

Angels of Mercy is committed to aiding women and girls in need. Founder and 
President of Angels of Mercy Mary Jo Gugino Colligan reviews why she 
started the organization and explains the programs and services offered to help 
women and girls achieve freedom, dignity and restoration. She also looks 
ahead to their 3rd Annual ‘Stop the Trafficking – End the Cycle’ run/walk 
fundraiser.

Rochester Speaks 6/28/15 6A-7A 15:38 The Veteran’s Outreach Center has been serving Rochester area veterans for 
over 40 years. Executive Director The Veteran’s Outreach Center Todd Baxter 



(Veterans) talks about the important work the Center does and reminds veterans to take 
advantage of the benefits they are eligible for. And just in time for 
Independence Day, he also reminds us about the Stars and Stripes Flag Store 
and looks ahead to their 21st annual golf tournament.

Rochester Speaks
(Poverty) 6/28/15 6A-7A 15:02

Since 1877, The Fresh Air Fund has provided free summer experiences to 
more than 1.8 million New York City children from low-income communities. 
Fresh Air Fund Rochester Area Committee Volunteer Karen Thull visits to 
recap Fresh Air’s history, talks about her family’s experiences as a Volunteer 
Host Family, looks ahead to the Summer of 2015 and reminds the public how 
they can get involved.


